
TL;DR Due to a change in our coupon system, it may be easier for students to sign up for
the Free Trial and potentially charge their credit cards.  Here's how to avoid that.

Hi Faculty,

We've recently made some changes to our coupon system to enable Google to issue credit to
groups other than education.  Unfortunately, this means that in some situations your students
may see invitations to join the Free Trial program in the Cloud Console.

Our Free Trial program is great, but it requires a credit card to sign up and it is fairly easy to
change to billing that credit card when the $300/90 days of the Free Trial is used.   We're writing
to warn you about this potential problem and suggest how to keep your students from using
their credit cards when using Google Cloud.

First, the grants program is not changing.  Students can still use the coupon codes provided by
the program without a credit card.

When students log into the Cloud Console (console.cloud.google.com), they may see a banner
at the top of the page that looks like:

If they don't want to use the Free Trial, they should dismiss this.  It will be added to the top bar
as a gift icon:

https://cloud.google.com/free/docs/gcp-free-tier#free-trial


Additionally, if they go to the Getting Started menu there will be an invitation to try the Free Trial.

If they activate the Free Trial using the “ACTIVATE” button in the top banner or by pressing the
"Try For Free" button, they'll be taken to a page that asks for a credit card:



This should be a warning to them that their card may be charged in the future.  They should not
enter a credit card number unless they are sure they are willing for this to happen.

If they do sign up for the Free Trial, they will not automatically be charged, but it is fairly easy to
manually upgrade to a paid account.



Here’s the dialog you’ll see if you do activate the free trial:

Once the free trial has expired, whether due to elapsed time or resource consumption, you’ll see
the following banner ad at the top of the console:

If you click on the “UPGRADE” button, you’ll see the following dialog:



Clicking “UPGRADE” here will cause you to start accruing charges on the credit card you
used to sign up for the free trial.

We want to keep your students safe despite this change, so hope this helps.  Feel free to
contact us if you have questions.  Unfortunately, the Grants Program does not manage the Free
Trial so if your students are charged, we cannot remove the charge.


